
Walleye
linesFMWU, Inc.: Promoting conservation, sportsmanship

and education in respect to walleye fishing.

JUNE 2004

CALENDAR
OF EVENTS

June 15
Board Meeting

June 17
Regular Meeting

Pelican Classic Winners 
& Parsons/Kavajecz

Video

June 19 & 20
Club Outing - Lake Lida

July 13
Board Meeting

No Regular Meeting in
July 

July 24 & 25
Club Outing - Star Lake

August 17
Board Meeting

August 19
Regular Meeting
To Be Announced

August 21 & 22
Club Outing - Ottertail

Lake

ALL MEETINGS AT 7
PM AT THE

DOUBLEWOOD INN
OF FARGO, UNLESS

OTHERWISE STATED.

June 17th... Doublewood Inn
DOUBLE HEADER!

David Bjorkman and Dana Willits
2004 Pelican Classic Champions

David Bjorkman and Dana Willits
recently topped the pack of 120 teams
with 17.47 pounds to win the 2004
Pelican Lake Spring Classic held June
4th and 5th at Fair Hills Resort.
David and Dana will share with club
members their tactics for catching
fish on Pelican Lake. 

Parson’s & Kavajecz Video
Following the seminar club members will have the opportunity to watch a

video provided by Gary Parsons and Keith Kavajecz.
Doors open at 6:30 and the program will begin at 7:00. 

This event is free and open to the public.

Pelican
Classic
Top

Finishers
2nd Place

Hoppe & Ernst
3rd Place

Bjorkman & Bjorkman
4th Place

Woodard & Bergquist

5th Place
Asplin & Stetz

Lunker Award
John Tobolt - 7.52 lbs.

Lund Boat won by
Brad Anderson & Brandon Anderson
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Have a safe and fun fishing season from

Sahr’s Sudden Service
601 N. 4th St.
Fargo, ND 58102 293-1918

and
Red River Boarding Kennels

789-7510

Ron & Kathy Sahr, Owners

1246 1st Ave N
Moorhead

233-5450

&Anderson Shoe
Tarp Repair

BOAT COVERSBOAT COVERS
Repair that torn cover 

or have a custom cover made!

5 Year 

Limited Warranty

President’s Comments

Dear Club Members,
The club owes a big debt to Tim Amble, Steve Meyer, Jeremy Frie, Bruce Nereson,

Lynn Johnson, Steve Hall, Rich Tholkes and Bob Jensen  for all the time and effort they
put into the clubs tournament trailer. The floor was refinished, new metal panels were
purchased and installed, new counters were fabricated and a great scale with a digital read out was acquired. With
the hours these members have put in, our trailer is almost like new. 

The Pelican Spring Classic went off again without any problems mainly due to the efforts of people like those
mentioned above along with Jean Nygaard, Lester Sjoblom, Bill & Rachel Kitzman, Blair Johnson, Marvin
Fjeldseth, Jon Chose, Wayne Wateland, Ed Sklebar, & Ron Sahr. 

Those who attended the May meeting had a great opportunity to gain information on their favorite lakes from
fisheries personnel and wardens in MN & ND. The state officials gave lots of information on local lake fish
populations and also updates us on enforcement changes and questions.  I feel we are very lucky to have access
to these great state employees.

Best Fishes,

Chad Maloy

Thanks to the ND Game and Fish Department 

and the Minnesota DNR!
Terry Steinwand and Jason Scott of the ND Game and Fish Department and Dave Friedl and Philip Seefeldt

of the MN DNR recently addressed questions at the May club meeting.  A few highlights:
ND – Terry Steinwand – Lake Sakakawea is at an all time low.  130K acres of what once used to be water, is

now exposed land.  Anything below 1850 is public land.  This is causing some issues with landowners and
access.  The department is working to get more boat ramps in working order.  All tournaments held on the
reservoir this summer will be kill tournaments.  Devils Lake continues to rise.  Many boat ramps are in trouble.
Lack of funding is restricting the ability to extend ramps at this time.

MN – Dave Friedl - The DNR harvested 37 million walleye eggs from Lake Sallie and will be utilized in 51
rearing ponds.  The DNR thanked FM Walleyes for their donations to the rearing ponds.  There is an active
sturgeon restoration program being implemented in our area.  The Red, Roseau, and Buffalo rivers will be
stocked with sturgeon.  Ottertail and Big Detroit will also be stocked.  Northern pike slot limits seem to be
effective on area lakes.  Walleye populations are good in area lakes.  Winterkill lakes from the winter of 96/97
also look good for 04.

Enforcement officers, Jason (ND) and Philip (MN), finished by answering numerous questions from the
group.  Remember to keep your life jackets and cushions accessible when out on the water!  Thanks again to
Terry, Jason, Dave, and Philip.
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Boy Scout Pathway Program Very Successful
by Gary Hasse

The Pathway to Fishing program at the Sand Hills Archery Park was once again a great success! Nearly 170 kids and
adults passed through the various learning stations. The program was held on Tuesday, May 25 in conjunction with a Cub
Scout recruitment program, which was tagged "Hooked on Scouting".

This was the second year FM Walleyes Unlimited was asked to host the Pathway program for the Scouts at the Sand Hills
Archery Club, near West Fargo. The evening looked threatening, having rained early in the day. A last-minute decision was
made to set up the learning stations in the indoor archery range, with the exception of the hands-on casting portion, which
was held outside. 

The youngsters and their families were served a picnic supper by the Scouts and also were able to get some real fishing
experience by catching bass, crappie and sunfish in the archery club's well-stocked pond.

18 volunteers from the club spent an estimated 80 hours in preparation, travel time and actual instruction time. I'd like to
personally take this opportunity to thank you all for your efforts! 

Volunteers were Mike Miller, Ed Liberda, Dennis Flom, Chad Maloy, Steve Hall, Ron Sahr, Steve Arnston, Pat Goldade,
Steve Garten, Kathy Lewin, Terry Hasse, Homer Envik, Glenn Metzger, Craig Hanson, Dan and Sharon Kaup. 

Special thanks to Steve Garten for taking over the safety and angler ethics station at the last minute. Jack Fuller, who was
prepared to handle that station was called away in a family emergency. Thanks also to Dan Lewin, who prepared all the
new casting rods and reels.

Kathy Lewin and Terry Hasse spent additional hours packaging the hand-outs for all the kids as well as organizing special
raffle prize groupings. They also handled registration and made out completion certificates for each youngster.

Prizes came from Northland Fishing Tackle, ND Game & Fish Dept. and Wal-Mart's Kids All-American Fishing Derby
program.

To cast overhead at a target 30 feet away, begin with the
rod straight up in the 12 o’clock position.  Keep your
casting elbow bent.  Then snap the rod back with your
casting wrist to about 10 o’clock.  Keep your eye on the
target.  Snap the rod toward you with your casting wrist,
begin to straighten your elbow and release the line when
the rod is in the 2 o’clock position.  If you release too
soon, the lure will go up in the air without going to the
target.  But if you release to late, the lure will fall short.

Here’s CASTING from 30 feet away.

Suggestions or submissions welcome, please contact Darla Dockter,
701-232-6167 or dockters5@aol.com.



Fishing Personalities by Jack Fuller

Dick Beardsley

The days have long passed since Dick was “Soaring with Eagles” the likes of; Frank
Shorter, Alberto Salazar, and Steve Prefontaine all world class marathon runners of that time
period. But time and lifestyles change and one passion is replaced with another.  In Dick’s
case it was his longtime love of fishing that drew him back to his roots.

Yes, he still runs, even daily, just not at the record pace that captured him a second place
finish in The Boston Marathon as well as victories in many other world class events.

Dick’s professional fishing career started when he moved to Detroit Lakes, Minnesota in 1995 after finishing
college and posting a lengthy impressive running career.  Prior to this he became motivated to fishing during his high
school days.  Dick would travel from his home in the Minneapolis area with his dad to fish the lakes near Detroit
Lakes and Bemidji.  He even started guiding at the age of 14 on Lake Minnetonka near his home.  This experience
and the trips with his father, peaked his interest enough to return to Detroit Lakes and start his new career.

Now, in addition to guiding clients, Dick hosts a television show, “The Fishing Scene” in its 9th season, a weekly
radio program on KFGO, and holds fishing seminars throughout North Dakota and Minnesota.

I found Dick to be a bundle of energy, a man who truly loves what he is doing.  “I love what I do so much that
I wake up at two in the morning and I just can’t wait to get up and see what the day will bring.  Being on the water
and enjoying the outdoors is just great, catching fish is a bonus”.

Dick took me to one of his hot spots for Crappie while I conducted the interview for this article.  I thought I might
sneak in some fishing myself after the interview was complete as Dick had suggested.  But I became so engrossed in
listening to Dick and what he was teaching me that it slipped my mind.  Dick however, continually caught and
released Crappie after Crappie during the interview in an area that did not look like it would hold any fish.  “Don’t
get stuck on fishing just one spot, be willing to experiment.  Walleyes are often found where people don’t think they
will be” Dick explains.  This was his advice and it certainly holds for other fish as well because as I mentioned earlier,
this part of the lake did not look like any Crappie hole to me.

Dick noted what a good organization F.M. Walleyes has become and the good things the club has done for fishing.
He speaks highly also of the membership.  He mentioned two members in particular, Tom Backer and Dave Randash.
“These are a couple of guys I am in awe of, just two good old boys that came up the hard way and are now doing
well.  I wish them the best.”

I asked what his philosophy on fishing was, is there something that you can say that may help anyone become a
better fishing person?  “Attitude!  If you go out with the attitude that you can’t catch fish, you probably won’t.  Always
keep a positive attitude.”  After being around Dick for any length of time it is easy to see that he certainly follows this
advice.

Dick has an excellent sense of humor.  He told me a couple of things that took place while out guiding his clients.
I will relate and hope Dick doesn’t mind that I pass these along. 

Earlier in his fishing career Dick was on the water with some other guys.  The older motor he was using didn’t
want to start.  So he was back there pulling the rope trying to get that thing to go when all of a sudden it did, and at
the same time, all in one motion Dick hit the shift lever.  He flew out the back of the boat into the water.  The boat
went about 20 yards until one of the guys got control and returned to pick him up.

On a more resent occasion, he was guiding on Lake Sallie.  It was a cold September day, the wind was blowing
the rain sideways but the walleyes, as Dick put it, were “hoppin’.”  One of his live wells wasn’t working so he had a
five gallon bucket along in the boat. The client caught a nice Walleye and Dick stepped up to net it. As he did, the
wind caught him, he took a back step down and one foot went into the bucket. He and the Walleye went flying
overboard. The line broken and Dick’s $90 net went to the bottom of Lake Sallie where remains today.  On both
occasions Dick was unhurt but embarrassed and they all enjoyed a good laugh.  Dick tells the stories with much more
color however.

If you are looking to catching some fish, want to learn something on the water, or just out to have a good time
(and this guy can show you one), give Dick a call (218-849-4214) or contact him at his e-mail address
dmbeardsley@lakesnet.net.  He can give you all of the above and then some.

Dick, it was a pleasure!
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BJORKMAN & WILLITS TAKE 18TH ANNUAL PELICAN SPRING CLASSIC
David Bjorkman and Dana Willits brought in 6 fish for 10.52 pounds on the final day to jump from 13th place to win the 2004

Pelican Spring Classic held on Pelican Lake June 4th and 5th. The pair took home $2,260 cash and $1200 in Gift Certificates from
Comfort King Mattress Factory. Bjorkman and Willits had a two-day total of 11 fish for 17.47 lbs. Second place went to Karl Hoppe
and Eugene Ernst who weighed 9 fish for 16.86lbs winning $1240 Third Place was Brian & Eric Bjorkman with 9 fish for 16.14
winning $1115. The Day one Big Fish Pot winner was Jeff Atchison and Art Anderson with a 4.43 walleye.  The big fish of the
tournament Lunker Award went to Tim Amble and John Tobolt weighing 7.52lbs. Most fish were caught in 10-15 feet using shiners,
crawlers or red tail chubs.

FM Walleyes handed out over $17,000 in awards.  120 two-person teams brought in 226 fish weighing 347.5lbs on day one and
177 for 299.60 on day two. The average two-day weight for each walleye was 1.61 lbs.

Day One Day Two Final Totals
PL Partner1 Partner2 # Wt # Wt # Wt Payout
1 Bjorkman, David Willits, Dana 5 6.95 6 10.52 11 17.47 $ 2,260.00 
2 Hoppe, Karl Ernst, Eugene 3 6.72 6 10.14 9 16.86 $ 1,240.00 
3 Bjorkman, Brian Bjorkman, Eric 3 3.79 6 12.35 9 16.14 $ 1,115.00 
4 Woodard, Mike Bergquist, Larry 6 10.45 4 4.90 10 15.35 $   990.00 
5 Asplin, James Stetz, Tony 6 12.93 2 2.41 8 15.34 $   890.00 
6 Schrom, Mark Bjorklund, Ron 6 9.42 3 5.86 9 15.28 $   815.00 
7 Johnson, Jerry Weatherly, Bob 6 10.68 4 4.57 10 15.25 $   790.00 
8 Anderson, Art Atchison, Jeff 6 11.70 2 3.34 8 15.04 $   765.00 
9 Amble, Tim Tobolt, John 0 0.00 5 14.54 5 14.54 $   740.00 
10 Brewer, Scott Brewer, Curt 2 2.71 6 11.53 8 14.24 $   690.00 
11 Cameron, Pete Niemann, Keith 5 7.21 3 6.23 8 13.44 $   490.00 
12 Carr, Brad Carr, Jared 5 6.88 5 6.31 10 13.19 $   465.00 
13 Hennessey, Jerry Smith, Craig 2 2.44 6 10.32 8 12.76 $   440.00 
14 Enger, Gary Enger, Lisa 6 10.70 1 1.30 7 12.00 $   415.00 
15 Puckett, Jeffrey Hatlen, Mike 6 8.63 2 2.60 8 11.23 $   390.00 
16 Olson, Mark Anderson, Kelly 6 7.56 2 3.64 8 11.20 $   365.00 
17 Skogen, Bruce Skogen, Jeremy 3 3.74 3 7.33 6 11.07 $   365.00 
18 Dahl, Mike Ham, Brian 4 6.47 4 4.60 8 11.07 $   365.00 
19 Bokinski, Bruce Bladow, Brian 6 8.45 1 2.37 7 10.82 $   365.00 
20 Kinslow, Donovan Collins, Steve 3 5.12 2 5.03 5 10.15 $   365.00 
21 Tufte, Dave Gaudette, Eric 6 7.63 1 1.97 7 9.60 $   340.00 
22 Isaman, Rich Isaman, Jesse 1 4.32 4 5.10 5 9.42 $   340.00 
23 Tweiten, Russ McGeehan, Tom 1 2.15 2 7.26 3 9.41 $   340.00 
24 Fitch, Brian Blumberg, Keith 6 6.91 2 2.43 8 9.34 $   340.00 
25 Frankhanel, Dan Skogen, Scott 4 5.43 3 3.88 7 9.31 $   340.00 
26 Woodard, Shawn Bergquist, Casey 2 3.15 4 5.80 6 8.95 $   250.00 
27 Baker, Dan Weatherly, Doug 3 4.72 2 4.22 5 8.94 $   250.00 
28 Schonhoff, Dennis Larson, Steve 1 1.14 6 7.56 7 8.70 $   250.00 
29 Frisco, Gary Frisco, Michael 3 6.44 1 2.23 4 8.67 $   250.00 
30 Kelsven, Richard Wavra, Robert 5 6.74 1 1.83 6 8.57 $   250.00 

The Pelican Spring Classic is a major fundraiser for FM Walleye Unlimited Inc. This years sponsors included Comfort King
Mattress Factory, Berg Auto Supply, Moorhead Marine, University Motors, DL Marine & Outdoors, Vision Bank, J&K Marine,
Doublewood Inn, Don Engebretson Construction, State Bank & Trust, Anderson Shoe & Tarp, Crystal Pierz Marine, Riverside
Sportland, The Pub, Lund Boats, Scheels All Sports, Wayne Trophies, Visto’s Trailer Sales, Cormorant Inn, Bill Kitzman Taxidermy,
Personal Touch Embroidery & Gate City Bank.

During the rules meeting some anglers had gifts from Berkley in their envelopes. Berkley donated many bags of Gulp, hats and
Trilene to our anglers. Fair Hills Resort again provided great hospitality to our guests and crew. The food was great and so were the
accommodations. New this year was the Calcutta. We had a few glitches but I think we have the kinks worked out and it should go very
smoothly next year. Bill Berg did a great job with the Auction and we thank him for coming down to help us.

A Big Thank You goes out to the many folks who helped organize and run this event. Without these volunteers this event would
not happen! We wish to recognize Rich Tholkes, Jean Nygaard, Lester Sjoblom, Bill & Rachel Kitzman, Blair Johnson, Marvin
Fjeldseth, Jon Chose, Wayne Wateland, Ed Sklebar, Bob Jensen, Ron Sahr, Steve Hall, Jeremy Frie, Bruce Nereson, Steve Meyer, &
Lynn Johnson. 
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Every Battery

For Every Need

2627 University Drive South
Fargo, ND 58103

701-280-9200

May Board Meeting – Doublewood Inn,
Fargo, ND

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Chad
Maloy.
Absent board member Steve Meyer, guest at meeting Steve
Garten.
Treasurer Bob Jensen gave his report with $38,599.87 in
checking.  He also reported on the need for liability
insurance, which would run $2284.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Pelican Lake Tournament discussion: i.e. Still have $1800

outstanding for advertising, still need additional weight
tickets, boat pickup for drawing give away, trophies
ordered, team numbers, patrol boat needs, etc. 

Tim amble reported on a scale for our tournaments.  After
discussion, a motion by Steve Meyer, second by Dennis
Flom to purchase the scale and readout for $2000.  Motion
passed.

Trailer discussion for needed items after working on trailer.
Motion by Lester Sjoblom, second by Tim Amble to
purchase the needed new boards and decals for $1700.
Motion passed.  The flooring has all been re-done and
other necessary items will be squared away at next work
trailer time.

Boy scouts pathways discussion, which is scheduled for May
25th.  Looks to have the necessary amount of manpower.

By laws committee update was decided Jeremy will head up
and will split out responsibilities later.

NEW BUSINESS:
Cormorant Lake Tournament discussion with most on track to

date.  Will send out applications on May 28th with forms
also available at Pelican Tournament and usual places.

August picnic discussion date of August 19th will be okay.
Further discussion will take place as we get closer.

Motion to adjourn by Jeremy Frie, second by Tim Amble at
8:15pm.  Motion passed.

Jeremy Frie

2004 F-M WALLEYES UNLIMITED 
FISHING CALENDAR RESULTS

04/24/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Ted Fuller 8583 12th Ave S Glyndon, MN  56547
Sandy Buttler 1611 S 17th St3 Moorhead, MN  56560
Jean Nygaard 1202 20th St N Moorhead, MN 56560
Jim Selzer 3225 McCraney RD Waubun, MN  56589

April Pay Out $ 200
05/01/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Joel Fliflet 1502 5th S Fargo, ND 58103
Bruce Piechowski 437 7th Ave E West Fargo, ND  58078
Jean Bokinskie 3465 11th St S Fargo, ND  58104
Phil Trebnick 3616 Westmore Dr Moorhead, MN 56560

05/08/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Laurie Olson 2308 26th Ave S Fargo, ND  58103
Brad Keller 1124 55th Ave S Fargo, ND  58104
Glen Metzger 2413 17th Ave. S Fargo, ND  58104
Janna Cumber 808 3rd St NE Jamestown, ND  58401

05/09/04 1  $200 Mothers Day
Larry Grabrinski 14176 E Fox Lake Rd Detroit Lakes, MN  56501

05/15/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Lloyd Hanson Jr 85 28th Ave  NE Fargo, ND  58102
Gary Lunder 1331 14th St S Fargo, ND  58103
Don Jelnick 3520 20th St S Fargo, ND  58104
# 263 - Jean Nygaard Sold - Can Not Read the Ticket

05/22/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Brian Bornell 907 5th Ave SE Jamestown, ND  58401
Gary Lunder 1331 14th St S Fargo, ND  58103
Tim Olson 2824 37th Ave SW Fargo, ND  58104
Jerry Schroeder 405 4th ave NW Dilworth, MN  56529

05/29/04 4  $50 Cash Drawings
Steve Dahlin 1431 4th Ave S Fargo, ND 58103
Don Marty 415 North Shore Dr Detroit Lakes, MN 56501
Brian Dahlin 1431 4th Ave S Fargo, ND  58103
Ron Bradby 2408 3rd Ave N13 Moorhead, MN 56560

05/31/04 1  $250 Memorial Day
Terry Wagner 237 10 1/2 Ave E West Fargo, ND  58078

May Pay Out  $ 1450



Membership Application and Renewal
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc. – An area sportsman’s club, dedicated to the preservation and improvement of
walleye fishing, invites you to join and actively participate in our fishing club o New o Renew
Application for Membership:o Individual - $20 o Family - $20 o Junior Members (under 18) - FREE

Name(s) __________________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________City ______________State__________________Zip__________________

Phone:  Home  (______)  ______  - _______ Work  (______)  ______  - _______

Do you own a boat?   o Yes  o No      Would you like to fish with other club members?   o Yes  o No

E-mail: ____________________________________________________________

Membership requirements: Persons desiring membership must be those who can act in a sportsmanlike
manner and will be a credit to the organization.  Receipt of this application, yearly dues and approval of
the Board of Directors are required for membership.  Mail application to: 
F-M Walleyes Unlimited, Inc., PO Box 1017, Moorhead, MN 56560.

Signature of Applicant:  x ________________________________________
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Office Use Only

PAID Amount ______________

Date ________Init__________

CLUB OUTING ON LEECH LAKE, WALKER, MN
by Steve Hall

LEECH LAKE RESULTS: The outing on Leech Lake was held May 23 and 24.  Our fun
was compromised by wind, rain and just plain old bad weather!  Even through that, there were
fish caught!  The average walleye caught was 2.34 lbs.  Most of the fish came out of 18 feet of
water on Ottertail Point.  The week before we were there it was reported that a lot of the walleyes
coming out of Stony Point were 18 to 21 inches.  Nice.  If you have a chance, this lake is worth
checking out.  Saturday, following weigh-in we were able to have a cookout.  Deep fried chicken
legs and all the fixin’s!  No “baaad chicken” here!  Thank you to everyone who brought
something and for helping out.  It makes the outings enjoyable for everyone.  Sunday the wind
was so strong we had to move the weigh-in to another spot on the lake.  Everyone was very
cooperative about the move and everything worked out.

The results are:
Adult Division Name lbs. Jr. Division Name lbs.
1st place DON MARTY 11.44 1st place GRADY STILLWELL 8.38
2nd place DELPHINE MARTY 10.72 2nd place NIKKI HALL 1.00
3rd place LARRY WILLIAMS 2.46 3rd place JUSTIN MONTPLAISIR 0.96

Special thanks to Scott and Tami Stillwell for all the help in cooking and with the weigh-ins this
year.  You are both great.

JUNE OUTING: June 19 & 20 the Club Outing will be on Lake Lida.  We are going to run this
one out of Crosspoint Resort on South Lake Lida.  For camping call Dan or Jane Wood.  We have
run the outings at this resort many times and the hospitality is second to none.

JULYOUTING: July 24 & 25 the Club Outing will be on Star Lake.  We will run out of Galaxy
Resort on Star Lake, Dent, MN.  For camping arrangements call Joanne at 800-626-0289.

If you have any questions or comments about the Club Outings, please contact us.
Steve Hall: 218 233-7011 (home) • 701 237-0435 (work) • 701 261-4379 (cell)

Scott Stillwell: 218 236-9001 (home) • 701 361-1682 (cell)
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GOT A STORY
TO TELL?

PICTURES TO
SHARE?

ARTICLES FOR
SUBMISSION TO THE 

AUGUST WALLEYE LINES 
will be accepted through the
5th of August.  Any articles

that you have written or
printed articles that you have
obtained permission to have
reprinted will be accepted.

For more information please
contact Lester, the Editor of

the Walleye Lines at: 
valleyprinting@ideaone.net or

(701) 237-6408.

3224 - 8th St. S. STEVE MOLTZAN
Moorhead, MN 56560 (218) 233-4489
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